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Hopefully, by the time you receive this newsletter we all might be thawing out a little bit. Take 
this time in the cold to look through those seed catalogs and make your plans for spring.  

 Happy Gardening!  
 
 

Jessica Bessin, 
Mercer County Extension Agent for Horticulture 
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House Plant Winter Care 

Throughout this whole newsletter I realized I keep talking about how cold it is. Well, it 

is really cold. At least it is while I am writing this. Even though our houseplants are 

inside and out of the elements, they go through a dormant period, too. Not 

necessarily visible like our trees and shrubs do, but they are receiving less light and 

there is definitely a temperature change in our houses. Here are some to think about 

with winter houseplant care.  

Decrease Water: In general, watering can be significantly reduced during the winter. 

Growth decreases during the winter months with lack of sunlight, so water needs reduce as well.   

Increase Humidity: Most of our houseplants enjoy high humidity to begin with, once we turn on our heat, the 

humidity drops. You can consider placing a humidifier near your plants. I like to group my houseplants together to 

create a microclimate. 

Light: Even in the best window locations, your plants are probably still not getting enough light in the winter. 

North and East facing windows can provide great light in the summer, but are too shady in the winter. Consider 

moving them to a different location or for some plants, especially succulents investing in a grow light.  

Temperature: Try to reduce temperature fluctuations, keeping location in mind. Are your plants above a heat 

register or are they next to a drafty window? 

Fertilizing: No need to fertilize in the winter as they are growing really slowly. Pick your normal fertilizer schedule 

back up in late March or April 

Dusting: Just like in the rest of our house, dust can build up on our houseplants. Winter is a great time to take a 

damp cloth and wipe them off. Not only will this make them look better, but will help with their growth.  

http://www.uky.edu/EVPFA/EEO/


Mark Those Calendars!! 

Fort Harrod Garden Club-February 10th, Mercer County Extension Office 10:00 AM 

Join us as we use milk jugs to get a jump start on seeding tricky perennials. 

Apple Care-February 13th, Mercer County Extension Office 10:00 AM 

See insert for more details. 

Harrodsburg Tree Board Meeting– February 17th, Mercer County Extension Office 5:00 PM 

PBPT and WIC/Senior Training-February 27th, Mercer County Extension Office 6:00 PM 

See insert for more details.  

Fort Harrod Beekeeping Club-February 24th, Mercer County Extension Office 6:30 PM 

See insert for more details. Make sure to check out the Fort Harrod Beekeeping Facebook page for all the latest 

updates and announcements!  

Fort Harrod Garden Club-March 10th, Mercer County Extension Office 10:00 AM 

Join us as we learn about microgreens and grow our own.  

Growing Oyster Mushrooms-March 13th, Mercer County Extension Office 10:00 AM  

See insert for more details. 

Tulip Mania 

It is cold out, really cold. So lets think about warmer spring days ahead and some of our favorite spring flowers 

popping out of the ground. One of those being the tulip. Tulips are popular this time of year around Valentines 

Day,  but their natural time to shine is April into May here in Kentucky. Local growers  have their tricks to force 

tulip bulbs so they will be in full bloom just in time for your sweetheart.  

The tulip is a perennial bulb in the lily family that is native to southern Europe and central Asia. They are fairly easy 

to grow, planted in the fall and like most bulbs they do not like poorly drained soils. They come in a variety of 

colors and different types and are eye catching when planted in masses. They are intolerant of heat and will 

quickly decline once temperatures start reaching over 70 degree F. At times, especially for large display plantings, 

they are treated as an annual crop. The bulbs are pulled at the end of the season, and depending on the variety 

their performance starts to decline in the second year. These bulbs are often composted or can be replanted, just 

know they might have smaller blooms than the initial display. If you are leaving them as perennials, just make sure 

to cut the bloom off once it starts to decline and leave the foliage to die back naturally. Even though it looks ugly, 

that is fueling the bulb for the following season for a nice display.  

Tulips have an interesting history. In the 1600’s historians say tulips became  extremely popular due to their 

appearance and bright colors. The most popular ones are those with the streaks through them, bright white and 

with red streaks. Everyone wanted one of these special tulips, and some tulip bulbs were as expensive as a house. 

Buyers of tulips paid high prices with hopes of selling them for a higher price. However, as with many things, the 

bubble eventually burst and tulip prices plummeted. Now we know the streak pattern that everyone desired was 

caused by a virus that weakens the bulb and makes it harder to reproduce.  

There are hundreds of varieties of tulips out there; single, double, parrot,  and fringe just to name a few. I 

encourage you to visit botanical gardens this spring and check out their display to get ideas for your own yard.  

Late Winter Pruning 

One activity that is quickly approaching is pruning. Typical pruning is done between February and March after 

most of out severe weather has passed. It is not just the perfect time of year to prune fruit trees like apples, but 

also our shade trees and shrubs.  

For shade trees the focus is on correcting damage and promoting healthy growth. Dead branches, branches 

rubbing together, or crowding the trunk are all reasons for pruning. Thinning out diseased or unproductive 

branches to the tree’s trunk, or major limb improves the tree’s health, making it more open to receive additional 

sunlight and air movement. Heading back cuts, which remove only the terminal portion of a shoot, encourage the 

development of side branches and stiffen the remaining branch. This can be particularly useful for apple and pear 

trees, whose branches should be trimmed to support a heavy crop load.  

Shrubs are pruned to maintain a certain shape or size. Flowering shrubs, like lilac and forsythia, should undergo 

rejuvenation pruning each year so the shrubs will flower more. This type of pruning removes between one-fourth 

and one-third of old growth each year and encourages new growth.  

It is important to not go overboard with pruning. While some trees are excessively pruned at the top because 

they encroach on utility lines, for the most part intensive pruning is not needed and tree top pruning should be 

avoided. Painting or sealing cuts is not necessary and may actually delay the regrowth that helps the tree recover 

from pruning.  Source: Dr. Richard Durham, UK Extension Specialist for Consumer Horticulture 




